
COUNCIL MEETING 

May 15, 1990 


INTRODUCTIONS: Present were: Chm. Robert C. Fay, Sel. Dennis G. Abbott, Sel. John C. 
Monteith, Dianne Holden, Millard Genthner, Merle Davis, Ray Dyer, Doris Dyer, Fred Fay, 
Roland Oakes, Frank Allen, Pam L'Huereux, Dale Witman, Sam Harris, Bob Gobeil, Don 
Martin, Mike Vigue, Fred Owen, Chauncey Gerry, tom Jones, Ed Waterhouse, Art Smith, 
Willis Lord, Doug Foglio, Dwayne Morin, Stu Miller, Gary Pennell. 

SELECTMEN'S REPORT; Chm. Fay reported on the Special Town Meeting that will be held 
June 19th. Selectmen would also like the committee's to notify the office of when 
they meet, time and also copies of the minutes of their meetings. Board has been 
working on the snow plow contracts and hope to have them signed soon. The Board has 
been meeting with different committees. So far have met with the Finance Comm., 
Parks &Rec. Comm. and is scheduled to meet with the Conservation Comm. June 5th. 
Town will hold a clean up week May 26-June 1. At which time junk cars, tires, and 
white goods can be disposed of without fees paid. There will be a revote of the 
school budget May 22nd at 7:00 p.m. at the High School. The Selectmen's meeting 
has been cancelled that night. The summer hours at the dump will start June: 17th 
thru Labor Day and will be Sundays 2-5 p.m. add to the current schedule. There will 
be a Public Hearing concerning Ossipee Lake Sunday June 3rd at 2:00 p.m. at the 
Town Hall. 

TOWN CLERK/TAX COLLECTOR/TREASURER: Dianne Holden reported that about $270,000. 
was recieved on 1990 taxes. Her office will be closing at 6:30 p.m. on May 22nd 
to attend the SAD vote. Have started lien proceedings on unpaid 1989 taxes 
approximately $170,000. is outstanding. 

ROAD COMMISSIONER: Fred Fay reported that he has been busy ditching and crushing 
material and putting signs up and has been sweeping the roads. Also has sent out 
the bids for seal coat and tar and the paving bids. 

SAD #57 DIRECTORS: Millard Genthner reported that there has been $50,000. taken 
out of the administration account for the new vote. There will not be a full 
time principal at Shapleigh School. The Administration account has a deficit of 
$25,000. The Administration will be part-time until June 30 to make up for the 
$25,000. Reminder of the budget meeting vote May 22nd at 7:00 p.m. at the High 
School. 

FIRE DEPT: Tom Jones represented the Fire Dept. The bids has been received on 
purchasing gear. Cost about $540. per man to outfit. With the bids a litHe ,over 
$400.00 per man. 

PLANNING BOARD: Dwayne Morin reported for the Planning Board. Things are slowing 
down. Have received plans for a 36 lot mobile home park plus there are two 
subdivisions before the Board. 

TOWN PLANNER: Dwayne reported that he has been working on the water system. Also 
has been working on the Community Development Block Grant, asking for $950,000. 
including fire protection. Will be holding workshops on the Comphrehensive Plan 
for the next two Wednesdays. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE: Chm. Arthur Smith reported that the Finance Committee met 
Monday night to go over the snow plow contracts. 

PARKS &REC. COMM.: Bob Gobeil reported that 350 kids signed up for summer 
baseball and softball. At the Special Town Meeting in June, Parks & Rec. will be 
asking for an additional $2,000. Will also have some kids from the state this year 
again to do some work. Also will be receiving 10% from the concession stand this year. 
Also are looking into a new ball field with help from the state. 
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IDC COMM: No report. 

ROAD REVIEW COMM.: Doug Foglio reported that he met with Roger Elliott last week 
concerning Federal St. 

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS: Millard reported that they had a beneficial workshop last 
week. The Board has no appeals pending. Will be meeting with the Planning Board, 
Town Attorney and Board of Selectmen Thursday for a meeting on substandard lots. 

CONSTABLES: Chauncey stated that there are alot of stray cats in bad shape. Willis 
Lord has received a petition with 650 signatures for a working light at the inter­
section of Rte. 202 and the West Road. Willis will be taking the petition to Augusta. 
Dou~ Foglio also has concerns with the parking along Rte. 202 from the corner you 
can s see to pullout onto 202. 

CONSERVATION COMM: Stu Miller reported that they held an organizational meeting 
several weeks ago. 

HAZARDOUS WASTE COMM.: Pam L'Heureux reported that they meet the second Tuesday at 
7:00 p.m. Would like to set up a meeting with Parks &Rec., Conservation Comm., 
Hazardous Waste Comm., and Board of Selectmen. Dale Witman stated that he would like 
to see loads . going to the. dump covered. 

REGIONAL WASTE: Frank reported that they are working on next year's budget. 

SOUTHERN MAINE REGIONAL PLANNING: No report. 

CABLE TV: Frank reported that his first meeting will be this Thursday. 

ASSESSING BOARD OF REVIEW: No report. 

FAIR HEARING COMM.: No report. 

TAYlDR/FRYE/LEAVITI HOUSE BOARD OF TRUSTEES: Art reported that the Board did an 
inventory last week. The locks on the doors have been changed. 

LIBRARY BUILDING REVIEW COMM.: John reported that the committee is doing well. Have 
been working on the ceilings, furnance room, and the handicap bathroom. Hope to be 
open in a couple of months. 

TOWN ROAD RESEARCH COMM.: No report, but has made designations of roads. 

WATER TASK COMM.: Chm. Fay stated that if people won't sell land to the Town, then 
the Town will take by eminent domain and let the courts decide on the amount. Sel 
Abbott reported that may be able to use CMP as an easement to run the water. There 
will be a meeting on May 31st. The survey that was done won't qualify for Farmers 
Home but showed that 52 additional homes showed interest into hooking into the water 
system. Also are looking at East Village. 1st funding $105,000. from DEP, $760,000. 
DEP to satisfy 18 homes and $900,000 to expand to entire village and for fire 
protection. 




